THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTE

January 9, 2018

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on January 9, 2018, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Jim Taylor, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Anne Coltrane, Jim Tobin, Treasurer, Bertha Prim, John Wolfe, ex officio, Barbara Bull, Jason Grubbs, Chris Langham, 1st Vice President, Madeline Shepperson, and Kelly Hargett, ED, constituting a quorum. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Ron Day, 2nd Vice President, and Mark Chandler. President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.


Minutes for December 12, 2017, meeting electronically transmitted to all members. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.

Treasurer’s Report:


Jim Tobin, Treasurer and Finance electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes, went over his report. 
     Raised over 110% of what was budgeted

     Collected 82% of budget

     64% behind in individual donations

     Net liquidity is $81,908.72
Executive Director’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, electronically transmitted and copy attached to official minutes, went over her report.

     Handed out a 2017 review attached to minutes

     Donations increased 144% 
     2 oral history stations have been added donated by John and Bobbie Wolfe and Wayne and Diane Mabe
President’s Report:

 Jim Taylor  stated that we have made a lot of headway this year and accomplished a lot.
     Next month we will shorten the Executive committee meeting to 30 minutes and start the Board meeting at 3:00. Carl Yena could then start at 4:00 and conclude at 6:00-6:30.

Committee Reports:
Collections Committee: Chris Langham. No meeting

Madeline Shepperson, chair. Exhibits and Programming Committee Electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes. 
     Working on part 2 of sports exhibit

     Recommends new exhibits stay in Museum longer

     Beginning to talk about programming and letting people in the exhibit know that they are featured

Anne Coltrane stated that the exhibit will not be static. It will change as objects are presented.

Kelly Hargett reported that Coach Clark’s throw will go to the Depot at some point.

Facilities and Property Committee: Chris Thompson. No report
.
 Marketing: Jason Grubbs Reported that he is talking about a joint meeting with Resource Development Committee before February.
 Resource Development: John Wolfe and Anne Coltrane. John Wolfe handed out a 2017 fundraising report, attached to official minutes.
     We made strides this year

     Donations rose 144%

     Increases are what WS Foundation looks at when giving donations.

     WS Foundation also looks at backing and support from the Museum Board.

    We need to have 100% of Board giving something by end of February.

     Total funds raised is $33,234.19.

Old Business: None
New Business: None
Kelly Hargett was excused

REDACTED
Kelly Hargett was welcomed back and told the Board that the Museum is a member of the Chamber.

Board discussed having a Business After Hours event and ED will check into this.

Board discussed ED revisiting civic clubs and/or sending exhibit invitations to clubs. 

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned 4:50 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





Kay Pinnix




Secretary
